


Dear Parents, Whanau and Caregivers                       11 September 2019
Kia Ora Koutou.

This week is Te Wiki o Te Reo Māori Language week which is celebrated nation wide.   
We started the week by meeting in the hall, where Matua Heta led us in waiata and 
karakia.  He then taught us a phrase, encouraging conversation between teacher and 
child.  Each day, we have a different phrase to practice.  At breaks, Matua plays the 
guitar outside while children perform.  He started with the Potiki team, who were so 
proud and so ‘loud’.  In classes, teachers are focusing on legends as well as 
intructions, counting, phrasing, and greetings in te reo.

Our Māori staff, Jimmy Heta, Ngahuia Cooper, Adrianne Stensness, Vic Rangitaaawa 
and Aretopa Te Tomo have been reading to classes.  The books, provided by the 
Ministry of Education, are written in te reo with the English translation.  We are 
exceptionally lucky to have five staff who can speak clearly to our children using te 
reo.

Potiki Team Cross Country
Thursday 19th September at 2:00pm

Children in the Potiki Team will participate in Cross Country.  
The course will cover half the field and include obstacles for children.  

Children have begun their training and are very excited!  
We invite parents to come and enjoy this event.  

7 year old boys - 2.15pm
7 year old girls - 2.20pm
6 year old boys - 2.25pm
6 year old girls - 2.30pm
5 year old boys - 2.35pm
5 year old girls - 2.40pm

Regards, Kay Cleaver, Principal.

Mon- Fri 9 - 13 
September

Maori Language 
Week

Wed 11 September Assembly- Tuakana

Tues 17 September Cluster Winter 
Tournament Y5/6

Thurs 19 September Y6 Visit to Fairfield 
Intermediate

Potiki Cross Country

Wed 25 September Assembly

Fri 27 September Last Day of Term 3

Mon 14 October Term 4 Starts

Upcoming Events

Prospectus and 
enrolment packs for 
Fairfield and 
Peachgrove 
Intermediate are 
available from the 
Bankwood School 


